
 
 

2015 NAM Giving By the Numbers 
 

$614,440 was raised from 540 members and friends to support the annual fund and the Harvey V. Fineberg 
Impact Fund. 
 
$198,461 was eligible to be matched through the 2015 matching gift challenge, which challenged current 
donors to increase their giving, and matched donations from lapsed donors and those who had never made a 
gift.  
  
500 people from more than 20 countries attended the International Summit on Human Gene-Editing, while 
approximately 3,000 tuned in via webcast. The NAM annual fund was drawn on to launch the initiative with 
subsequent grants being received from the Greenwall Foundation, Wellcome Trust, and John D. and Catherine 
T. MacArthur Foundation. Funding will enable the Academies to produce a study on the scientific, medical, and 
ethical considerations of human gene-editing.  
  
10,000 visits to the web page for the Global Health Risk Framework. Donations to the annual fund were used 
to launch the initiative and were leveraged into $3.5 million that was received from 6 foundations and one 
individual donor. The Global Commission, for which NAM served as the secretariat, convened four 
international workshops and produced a report that made recommendations on how to better manage and 
coordinate a global response to infectious disease outbreaks.  
  
$25,700 was raised in one day during the 3rd Annual Day of Giving. 
  
700 health care leaders and policy makers attended a national summit to discuss recommendations and 
next steps from the report “Dying in America.”  The report and summit, supported by the Harvey V. Fineberg 
Impact Fund, contributed to Medicare’s decision to reimburse providers for time spent counseling patients 
about end-of-life planning. 
  
10 NAM members were welcomed into the NAM Society, which recognizes members and friends who have 
made lifetime contributions between $20,000 and $100,000 to the Academies.  They join 76 other NAM 
colleagues in reaching this milestone and 26 NAM members who have contributed over $100,000 to the 
Academies.  
  
$5,933,500 was raised in endowment funds, including $5 million from the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation 
to establish an endowment to benefit the Culture of Health program, and $750,000 from the Greenwall 
Foundation to endow a fellowship in bioethics. 
  
34 NAM members and friends are in the Heritage Society, which recognizes individuals who have included the 
Academies in their estate plans. In 2015, a long-term committee member informed the Academies of her 
intention to bequeath funds that will establish an endowment to support the programs and activities of the 
Board on Health Care Services. 
 
Thank you to all of our members and friends who supported the NAM in 2015. Your contributions continue to 
strengthen the NAM.  
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